Wiscasset Transportation Committee 
April 5, 2010

Present:  Don Jones, Cindy Fischer, Lois Kwantz

Absent:  Seaver Leslie, Sean Rafter

Our meeting opened at 7:25 PM with a review of the previous minutes from February 1, 2010.  There was some discussion of the paragraph under New Business regarding the authorization for the removal of the stop sign at the corner of Washington and Summer Sts.  Don stated that he felt that our description of how the decision to remove the sign came about was not really accurate as to how the selectmen handled the issue.  As a result, the sentence starting on line 6 with “They went to the board of selectmen…” was changed to read, “They went to the board of selectmen to request that the stop sign be removed and thus it was put on the agenda for the following meeting.  The selectmen subsequently authorized the removal of the sign.”  There was also an additional minor correction in paragraph 2 of Bicycle/Pedestrian Survey Update: a capital “T” on the first word and, the third sentence we changed to read “Don has some concerns about the recommendations for Gardiner Rd. and the construction of pathways…”  The committee voted unanimously (3-0) to accept the minutes with these changes.

Bypass:  The official public comment period ended as of February 19th.  The selectmen offered no official comment after lengthy discussion during 3 of their meetings.  Bill Curtis had been assigned to work with Don on a public comment on behalf of the selectmen.  Don incorporated Bill’s thoughts into the statement and Mr. Gerrish even did a revised draft but the selectmen could not come to enough agreement in support of any statement.  The next step is the official finding of LEDPA (least environmentally damaging practical alternative) after the ACOE (Army Corps of Engineers) reviews the public comment.  They will report to MDOT (Maine Department of Transportation).  The FHA (Federal Highway Administration) will not authorize funding for construction without a finding of LEDPA.  Since this has now moved out of our hands, what is our job?  All we can do is to bide our time, be alert to what’s happening and watch for an opportunity to “tweak” how it happens.  We need to be sure to have input in places where we can make a difference.

Bicycle/Pedestrian Survey:  There will be a meeting this Wednesday, February 3rd from 6-8 PM.  The committee is looking for further input from Wiscasset residents.  It is unclear as to whether the meeting is a hearing or simply an informational meeting but apparently they will be soliciting public comment.  Although she has been serving as a member of the committee, Cindy is unable to attend.

Purpose/Function of the Transportation Committee:  We spent some time discussing what our purpose as a committee is, especially since we have basically passed the period of community input into the routes and construction of a bypass.  Don suggested that we go to the town web site and click on the transportation committee for a description.  Don said that he understands that we:


-Serve at the pleasure of the selectmen,


-Can talk about anything we feel has to do with transportation issues,

-Hope and wish that the selectmen would ask us to participate more in matters to do with          roads, repairs, infrastructure, etc., for example with regard to the “3 party project” proposed for Federal and Main Sts., etc. 

We wondered who sets the agenda for selectmen’s meetings?  And whether we should ask the selectmen to confirm or redefine their expectations of us as a committee.  

With those thoughts and questions in mind, we agreed to close the meeting and tentatively set our next meeting for May 3, 2010.

Respectfully submitted,

Lois Kwantz, Secretary

